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seminar’s organizer, Ernst van Alphen, for his inspirational guidance, insightful comments, 
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Horsman, Isabel Hoving, Madeleine Kasten, Frans-Willem Korsten, Liesbeth Minnaard, 
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group of colleagues. Thanks to you, I experience the department in Leiden as a second 
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in my first steps in teaching. I owe a special thanks to the distinguished members of our 

“postcolonial group” in Leiden—Isabel Hoving, Liesbeth Minnaard, and Sarah de Mul—

for our heated discussions about literature, politics, and our role as academics over several 

delightful dinners, which resulted in a book project. All the way from this project’s inception 

to its (nearing) realization, business and pleasure were never so integrally intertwined.
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